
CHILD SUPPORT PROCESSES
OPTIONS FOR CANADA

APPENDIX H

Your child support case has been picked for a review of the child support
amount and/or health insurance requirements. The enforcing agency listed
below will start action to review and modify your order 30 days from the date
of this notice.

We are doing this because a request to review your order has been made and
Oregon law says we must make sure your order follows the child support
guidelines. We will apply those guidelines (OAR 137-50-320 to 137-50-490) and
we will use whatever information we have. Complete the attached income
statement and return it to us within 30 days. If you want us to use
additional information that you have, please send us your written information
(for example, a copy of your most recent tax return or pay stub) within the
next 30 days.

The only kind of information we will be able to use to help figure the child
support amount is information about you or the other parent’s income and
resources or special needs, and the needs of the child. Other information
which will be considered includes other child or spousal support orders,
medical expenses not covered by insurance, other children you or the other
parent are legally responsible for, child care costs, shared custody, and the
cost of insuring the child or children in this order.

If you are the person who is receiving support, and you are not receiving
cash assistance or a medical card, you may decide that you do not want health
insurance. If you do not want us to ask for insurance you must tell us within
30 days.

If this review results in a modified child support order, it will change only
the ongoing monthly support amount. The monthly billing amount and the amount
which should be paid will not change until the new final order is signed by a
judge, referee or the state. Likewise, this review does not change the amount
of any past due support for missed payments.

NOTE: ANY INFORMATION YOU SEND US WHICH IS USED TO COMPUTE A CHILD SUPPORT
ORDER MUST BE SERVED ON ALL PARTIES. THIS MEANS A COPY OF WHAT YOU GIVE US
WILL BE SENT TO ALL OTHER PARTIES.

Enclosure

SED 102 (Rev. 8/94)


